
 

St. Pius Tenth Catholic Church  
                                
 

PARISH STAFF:                                                                                    
Pastor—Fr. Tom Buckman 
Dir. of Faith Formation—Sr. Suzanne Sims O.S.U.    
Business Manager—Jeanie Lewis                              
Office Associate—Laura Naviaux                                                
Facilities Manager—Tom Rhodes                                              
Building and Grounds—Ed Mattingly                                     
Director of Music—Francis Zelinka                                     
Youth/Young Adult Ministry—Matt Knight                           
Daycare Director—Brook Mattingly                                                            
Daycare Asst. Dir.—Jennifer Howard 
Bulletin Deadline:  Monday at Noon 

MASS SCHEDULE:                                                                     
Saturday:  5:00 PM                                                                         
Sunday:  8:00 AM and 11:00 AM 
Monday and Friday:  8:00 AM   
Tuesday and Thursday:  12:00 Noon  
Wednesday: 6:00 PM                                                                
Holy Day Vigil:  6:00 PM                                                                
Holy Day:  8:00 AM and 6:00 PM        
Confession: Saturdays at 12-1:00 PM                                     
Adoration:  First Friday of the month 9 AM—8 PM 
Office Hours:  Monday-Thursday 9 AM—4 PM                            
Friday 9 AM—1 PM 

 

The Church community of St. Pius Tenth hears the call to a deep,  
personal relationship with God in Jesus Christ.  We commit ourselves to living  
and sharing our Catholic faith guided by the Holy Spirit and expressed in love. 

3418 Highway 144      Owensboro, KY   42303       www.stpiustenthparish.org 
Church  (270) 684-4745     Rectory  (270) 684-5517     Daycare     (270) 684-7456   Fax (270) 684-2709 

 

Eighteenth  Sunday  August 9th,  2020 
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WORSHIP and PRAYER 

  Question of the Week   
First Reading 
The Lord taught the prophet Elijah not to look for him in 
the usual places. When have you found God’s voice in 
an unexpected circumstance? 
Second Reading 
Paul was puzzled and deeply saddened over fellow Jews 
(God’s covenantal people) who did not believe that Je-
sus was the long-awaited Messiah. What convinces you 
of Jesus’ identity as our Lord and Savior? 
Gospel Reading 
Peter shows himself to be a man of “little faith” when 
faced with the grave danger of drowning. 
Who are the people in your life who show a depth of 
faith in times of extreme duress? 
 

Pray for the Sick: Cecilia Aud, Mary Coy, Lois Davis,   
Axel Fleischmann, Larry Harralson, Dorothy Mattingly, 
Alex McGehee, Theresa Murphy, Corky and Elaine Nor-
cia, JR Payne, Robert Shrewsberry, Julie S., Ron Tucker, 
Sharon Warren, Carrie Weaver.  Please call the office to 
add names.  
 

Carmel Home: Eugene Head, Audline Johnson,                                
Margaret and Randal Richeson   
Hillcrest: Kathleen Clark 
Owensboro Center: Cecilia Aud, Peggy Livers 
Heritage: Ed Howard    
Golden Living Center, Tell City, IN:  Joe McKay                           
 

Pray for the Homebound: Arch Bamberger, Tamara 
Burns, Richard Crowe, Wilford Crowe, Betty Greenwell, 
Donald & Sylvia Hamilton, Gerald Haynes, Joe McCarty, 
Sharon Merkley, Janet Rehrauer, Nathan Rumage, Mar-
garet VanBussum, John Williams 
 

Please Pray for Our Military  
Stuart Castlen: Navy, Fort Meade, Maryland 
LTJG Patrick Clouse: Navy; Norfolk, VA 
Sgt. Jeffery Cooper:  Iraq 
Kaleb Hedden: Iraq                                                                       
CPT. Ben Hedges: US Army, Ft. Knox, KY  
Sgt. Brandon Johnson: National Guard 
Brian A. McDaniel: Marine Corp                                                                                                                    
Tony Pace: National Guard                                                                    
Joshua Jones:  Army National Guard  Greenville, KY 
Nathan Jones:  Army National Guard  Greenville, KY  
Cory Vance:  US Marines 
Scott Wallace: National Guard 
 

Prayer Chain Requests:   
Joyce Yeiser: joyceyeiser5200@gmail.com                               
270-929-4914 

Readings for the week of August 9,2020 
Sunday: 1 Kgs 19:9a, 11-13a/Ps 85:9, 10, 11-12, 13-
14 [8]/Rom 9:1-5/Mt 14:22-33   
Monday: 2 Cor 9:6-10/Ps 112:1-2, 5-6, 7-8, 9 [5]/Jn 
12:24-26 
Tuesday: Ez 2:8—3:4/Ps 119:14, 24, 72, 103, 111, 
131 [103a]/Mt 18:1-5, 10, 12-14 
Wednesday: Ez 9:1-7; 10:18-22/Ps 113:1-2, 3-4, 5-6 
[4b]/Mt 18:15-20 
Thursday: Ez 12:1-12/Ps 78:56-57, 58-59, 61-62 [cf. 
7b]/Mt 18:21—19:1 
Friday: Ez 16:1-15, 60, 63 or 16:59-63/Is 12:2-3, 4bcd, 
5-6 [1c]/Mt 19:3-12 
Saturday:  Rv 11:19a; 12:1-6a, 10ab/Ps 45:10, 11, 12, 
16 [10bc]/1 Cor 15:20-27/Lk 1:39-56 
Next Sunday: Is 56:1, 6-7/Ps 67:2-3, 5, 6, 8 [4]/Rom 
11:13-15, 29-32/Mt 15:21-28 
 

Everyday Stewardship: Being Human is to Doubt 
   Humans doubt. It’s what we do. We doubt                        
ourselves and we doubt others.  
   Before any of us say anything about Peter’s 
doubting the words of Jesus that told him he could 
get out of his boat and walk on water, we need to 
get real with the truth. How would I respond in the 
same situation?  
   Much of our doubt comes about because of a lack 
of trust in God. We place our trust in material things, 
wealth, or imperfect people instead of the One who 
is worthy of our trust 100 percent of the time. Our 
stewardship is often hampered by our doubt that 
God will provide all that we need. If I give more, I 
may not have enough to survive! When we place all 
our trust in God, not only do we find that we have 
been given all we need – our doubt that cause us to 
sink in the pool of life fades away. We don’t suddenly 
become perfect in our trust, and there will be times 
when we find ourselves with concerns again.                         
However, it is in those moments we find that He is 
still there, speaking the words we need to hear: 
“Take courage, it is I; do not be afraid.” 
 

   Weekly Mass Count                                                               
   Saturday     69                       
                             Sunday        99                        
   Sunday        58  +25 live-stream 
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Observances for the week of August 9, 2020 
Sunday: 19th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
  8 am — Jonathan Payne 
11 am — Our Parish Family 
Monday: St. Lawrence, Deacon and Martyr 
  8 am — Danny Murphy birthday 
Tuesday:  St. Clare, Virgin 
 Noon — Martin Murphy † 
Wednesday:  St. Jane Frances de Chantal, Religious 
 6 pm — David and Mary Annie Howard † 
Thursday: Sts. Pontian, Pope, and Hippolytus, Priest, 
Martyrs 
 Noon — End of the Pandemic 
Friday: St. Maximilian Kolbe, Priest and Martyr  
 8 am — Abby Wathen birthday 
Saturday: The Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
  8 am — Curt Calhoun † 
  5 pm — Bernie Mattingly † 
Next Sunday: 20th Sunday in Ordinary Time     
  8 am— Bobbie Barnett †  
11 am — Our Parish Family 
 
 

The fundamental posture at the Eucharistic Prayer while 
Mass is in the Parish Hall is standing. A profound bow 
should be made when the priest genuflects after the 
consecration.   ~Fr. Tom 
 

The Parish Feast Day Social on August 22nd is canceled 
due to COVID-19. Feast Day Mass will still be at 5 PM. 

Receipts must be dated between August 2-15, 2020 
to qualify. 

 

THANK YOU to all parish members for your prayers, 
generosity and turning in your pledge cards!  If you have 
not turned in a pledge card, please turn them in as soon 
as possible so we can meet our goal!  If you cannot con-
tribute financially, we ask that you please still return 
your pledge card and pray for the parish renovation. 

ST. PIUS X   LITURGICAL LIFE 

OCS SCRIP PARTNERSHIPS  

Our Myanmar families are navigating the use of SCRIP.  
Most of them have no extended family to assist them 
in this tuition benefit. IF you would like to partner with 
a family (or the Parish) to use your SCRIP purchases, 
please discuss the need with Sr. Suzanne. This is a great 
way to support our local Catholic Schools and our                
Parish families. Go to: www.owensborocatholic.org 
and click on the SCRIP tab for information. 
  

Eternal rest grant to Steve Bridgmon, husband of Fabyn 
Bridgmon. May he rest in peace.                                              
Condolences to Barbara Durbin on the loss of her                   
husband Dan Durbin. May he rest in peace as well. 
 

Saturday, August 15th is the Solemnity of Mary’s                      
Assumption in to heaven. It s NOT a holy day of                                 
obligation this year. Mass will be offered at 8 AM to 
honor Our Lady. 

The picnic ticket seller of the week is Sheila Mattingly!  

Welcome to our newest SPX family Steven and Chloe 
Davis. 

As you may be aware, the national organization of the 
Boy Scouts of America has filed for Chapter 11                       
bankruptcy in order to restructure its nonprofit                         
organization and pay Sexual Abuse Survivors (includes  
anyone who was sexually abused during their time in 
Scouting on or before February 18, 2020). For more                     
detail, visit www.officialBSAClaims.com or call                                      
1-866-907-2721. The Sexual Abuse Survivor Proof of 
Claim must be filed by November 16,2020 at 5:00 pm EST.  

 

 

St. Pius X Daycare                                                    
Position:  Childcare workers                                                     

Flexible schedule                                                                        

Start pay:  $9.25/hr  (no experience required)                       

Must have a high school diploma or GED                                 

Applicant must be at least 18 years of age                                  

Please contact Brook Mattingly at (270) 684-7456 

for more information and to apply.  

http://www.owensborocatholic.org
http://www.officialbsaclaims.com/
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjAosS6sf3VAhWB8RQKHRQZAIoQjRwIBw&url=http://www.fz.k12.mo.us/news/what_s_new/hiring_now/&psig=AFQjCNFRb56qD-5GYlnkqFdQuJNbTzLyXQ&ust=1504128415848271


ST. PIUS X YOUTH NEWS 
Matthew Knight, Youth Minister 
mknight@stpiustenthparish.org  

 

PARENTS 
It turns out that we may have multiple 
opportunities to minister to your youth. With the 
public schools moving to an AB schedule we are 
looking for new and innovative ways to help you as 
parents. I am praying through potentially offering 
youth ministry during the day focused on topics of 
our faith, new small groups, and just days to chill 
and hang out. In order to do this more effectively 
please let Matt know if you would be interested in 
trying something new this fall via text (270)454-
0404. I am super excited to see what all we can do 
this next year. Just because everything may be 
different the message Christ has for us is still the 
same. 
 

HS & MS YOUTH 
WEDNESDAY NIGHT, August 12th – Praise and 
Worship via Instagram Live 
Francis and I have pushed back Praise and Worship 
to 6:50PM as we will be singing from the church 
space now in the parish hall. I hope you will log on 
and praise with us. YOU CAN ALSO CATCH IT ON 
THE PARISH FACEBOOK PAGE RIGHT AFTER WE 
FINISH ON INSTAGRAM LIVE. 
 

***SMALL GROUPS*** 
This looks like this might be the only thing that 

we are going to be able to accomplish this year 

for youth ministry. If your child is going into 6th 

grade please contact me (270)454-0404 so we can 

get them into a small group. Also if you are going 

into 7th-12th grade and aren’t apart of a small 

group also contact me at the above number to 

get your child into one. We use a program called 

Alpha that has been wonderful for our current 

small groups. 

Families in Faith             

 
 

 
FAMILIES IN FAITH PLANS FOR FALL 
We plan to start on Sunday, September 13 between 
Masses, 9:30-10:45 am.  At this time, we will not be 
allowed to have food or drink provided.                         

Registration will be done online OR from a packet 

mailed to your home from August 16-29. Several                      
options are being explored for parental choices. Stay 
tuned. 
 

FR. STEPHEN THAN VISITS MONTHLY 
Fr. Stephen will be visiting us one weekend per 
month for the near future. We thank him, his pastor 
at Holy Spirit Parish, and the Bishop for Fr. Stephen’s 
extra help. His next visit is August 22-23! Please pray 
for Fr. John Paul. 
 

SYMPATHY AND PRAYERS 
Please keep Fr. John Paul and his family in your                     
prayers as they lay his younger brother, Joseph, to 
rest in Myanmar. Also, please pray for Simon Sui 
Rung and his family. His nephew died in a distant                      
hospital on July 27. Thla Hmung was only 15 years old 
with some non-Covid problems. 
 

OCS SCRIP PARTNERSHIPS 
See more details in another section of this                      
bulletin or go online to the site for                                   
owensborocatholic.org and search SCRIP for 
more information. There are some                                    
interesting new businesses, i.e. Niko’s Bakery 
(locally owned by Catholics), offering Scrip. 
Some of the places you shop or order food, get 
gas, shoes, etc. offer some great                                  
percentages for each dollar purchased to help 
with tuition. 

 
19th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME               

“He (Jesus) went up the mountain by himself to 
pray.  When it was evening he was there alone.”                                                                                         

Matthew 14:23 

OUR MINISTRIES  
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     MINISTRIES AND FEAST DAYS 

Music Ministry   
  fzelinka@stpiustenthparish.org 

  

“Do not abandon yourselves to despair. We are the 
Easter people and hallelujah is our song.” 
~Pope John Paul II                                                                                  
It is easy in our current cultural and political climate 
to be drawn into the cares, concerns, and battles of 
the world.  Often, despair seems like the most                              
appropriate response to the evil that we see                                  
advancing against us.  We usually bring that feeling of 
despair and weariness from a long week with us to 
Mass.  Perhaps even more so now as Mass looks and 
feels so different since the COVID restrictions.  Our 
hope and faith are fragile and easily shaken, but Pope 
John Paul II gives us the remedy to this despair that 
hovers over us like a cloud. The praise of God.  As we 
know, our praise of God is not for God’s benefit, but 
for our good.  When we praise God, even in the midst 
of our struggles and trials, it turns our hearts toward 
Him like flowers toward the sunlight; then we are 
able to show the beauty of God to the world.  So let 
us look for opportunities throughout our day to speak 
(or sing) the praises of God.  On the mountain and in 
the valley may His name be praised! 
 

Daily Mass Music: Francis on vacation 

Director:  Brook Mattingly 
(bmattingly@stpiustenthparish.org) 

Assistant Director: Jen Howard 
(jhoward@stpiustenthparish.org) 

 
We have an Excellent week ahead of us! 
Summer Curriculum:  Picnic Themes 
Student of the Week:  Three’s- Harper, Wonder-

ful, Preschool A- Kiptyn, Grand, Preschool B- 
Brooks, Great Job, Camp- Scott & Gunnar, 
Splendid! 

 

Friday, August 7
th

  – Crazy 
Hair Day! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   August 10th  St. Lawrence, Deacon and Martyr                  
According to the Christian tradition, Deacon Lawrence 
distributed the money and treasures of the Church to 
the city's poor-believing the clear admonition of the       
Savior that they were blessed and especially loved by 
Him. He was poured out, like his Master, Jesus Christ the 
Servant, in redemptive love, on behalf of others. It is still 
said to this day that all of Rome became Christian as a 
result of the faithful life, and the death, of this one          
humble deacon. The life and death of Deacon Lawrence 
speaks the message of the Gospel to all who will                          

listen.  Whether we are ever called to shed 
our blood in what has  been called                             
martyrdom or simply called to offer our 
sacrifices daily, we continue the                               
redemptive work of the Lord through our 
daily Christian lives and participation in the 
life of the Church. 

August 14th St. Maximilian Kolbe 
   St. Maximilian Kolbe was born, in the Kingdom of                   
Poland, part of the Russian Empire. He was a Polish 
Conventual Franciscan friar and a martyr in the                   
German death Camp of Auschwitz during World War II. 
St. Maximilian Kolbe organized the Militia Immaculata 
(Army of the Immaculate One) after witnessing                   
demonstrations against Pope St. Pius X and Benedict 
XV. His goal was to work for the conversion of sinners 
and enemies of the Church and he would so with the 
intercession of Mary. Toward the end of his second 
month in Auschwitz, men were chosen to face death by 
starvation to warn against escapes. Kolbe was not                    
chosen but volunteered to take the place of a man with 
a family. 

mailto:bmattingly@stpiustenthparish.or
mailto:jhoward@stpiustenthparish.org
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 Week of  2020/21 

(fiscal year begins in July) 8/2/2020 To Date 

Regular Collections 10,948.42 58,463.44 

E-giving 519.75  

Budget Goal 13,600.00 68,000.00 

Over/(Short) TOTAL (2,131.83) (9,536.56) 

Renovation Goal 1,500,000.00  

Pledges Received 1,327,754.62  

 Money Received 571,882.90  

STEWARDSHIP and SERVICE  

For online giving or from your electronic device:    
Web address is: http://bit.ly/StpxOboro                                                                                                                     
or  QR code 

 
Altar Linens : August 

Debbie Lanham 
 

 God’s Housekeepers: August 10-15 
 Tom and Carol Payne 
 Gene and Jane Strehl 
 Maureen Duvall 
 Beverly and Charlie Aud 
 
Musician’s Schedule: August 15-16, 2020 
 5 PM   Francis  
 8 AM   Francis 
           11 AM  Francis 
 
St. Vincent DePaul:  Volunteers are available on                          
Tuesday and Thursday mornings 9-11:00 AM. 

 

Mass Ministers: August 15th & 16th, 2020 
 

Sat, 5:00 PM (Church) 
 Fr. Tom Buckman            Eucharistic Minister - Bread 2 
 Peggy Castlen (sub req.) Eucharistic Minister - Bread 3 
 Laura Naviaux                   Lector - Lector 1 
 Katie Rhodes                    Greeter - Greeter D-1 
 Zack Rhodes                     Greeter - Greeter D-2 
 Sam Potts                          Usher - Captain/Usher 1 
 Roger Thompson             Usher - Usher 2 
 

Sun, 8:00 AM (Church) 
 Fr. Tom Buckman             Eucharistic Minister - Bread 2 
 David Fleischmann           Eucharistic Minister - Bread 3 
 Dennis Zoglmann             Lector - Lector 1 
 Eddie Stallings                  Greeter - Greeter D-1 
 Eli Zoglmann                     Greeter - Greeter D-2 
 Eddie Mattingly                Usher - Captain/Usher 1 
 Neal Zoglmann                 Usher - Usher 2 
 

Sun, 11:00 AM (Church) 
 Fr. Tom Buckman            Eucharistic Minister - Bread 2 
 Marion Bates                   Eucharistic Minister - Bread 3 
 Bryan Krampe                  Lector - Lector 1 
 Alex Castlen                     Greeter - Greeter D-1 
 Casey Zoglmann              Greeter - Greeter D-2 
 Tom Rhodes                     Usher - Captain/Usher 1 
 Eliiot Clements                Usher - Usher 2 

Guidelines for Resuming Parish Gatherings Outside 
the Liturgy 
Effective immediately (July 1, 2020), parish                             
gatherings outside the liturgy (Religious Education 
classes, RCIA meetings, small groups, etc.) may                          
resume with ten people or less, with the following 
guidelines:  
 All must continue practicing physical distancing of 

six feet from those not living within the same 
household. 

 All must wear a mask if closer than six feet to                      
anyone not living within their household. 

 Attendance limited to 50% of maximum permitted 
occupancy 

 No communal food may be shared. 
 Encourage all to wash hands frequently before, 

during, and after the gathering. 
 Encourage all to avoid touching their eyes, nose, 

and mouth. 
 Those at high risk over 65 with heart, lung, or                      

kidney disease, are still asked not to gather. 
 
Guidelines for resuming public worship are available 
by visiting: https://owensborodiocese.org/return-to-
public-mass/. 

http://bit.ly/StpxOboro
https://owensborodiocese.org/return-to-public-mass/
https://owensborodiocese.org/return-to-public-mass/
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RENOVATION   UPDATES 

YOUNG ADULT MINISTRYU                                                             
Follow us on Facebook: St. Pius X Young Adult Ministry 
and on Instagram: @spxyoungadult for news about 
what's going on. 
There you'll find information about the virtual Disciple-
ship Night being held the first Thursday of each month. 
We would also like to invite all young adults to join us in 
celebrating Mass here at St. Pius X on the third 
Wednesday of the month at 6:00 PM. 
We'd love to see you there. 
 

Ursuline Sisters of Mount Saint Joseph launch 50th An-
nual Raffle 
The Mount Raffle has been a tradition for 50 years.                    
Tickets are still just $5 each. Our top prize is $10,000! 
We have added a prize – a diamond ring valued at 
$5,000! Prizes also include a handmade queen-size quilt 
(valued at $1,000) and cash prizes of $3,500, $1,000, 
$500, $250, and $100. The drawing will take place on 
Sunday, Sept. 13, 2020. Due to coronavirus safety               
concerns, the Ursuline Sisters’ ability to sell tickets in 
person will be limited this year. We encourage support-
ers to buy tickets online: visit https://ursulinesmsj.org/
mountraffle 
 

Safe Environment:                                                                                
To report suspected abuse, call the Kentucky Child                          
Protection Hot Line: 1-877-597-2331 (Toll Free) or                
contact your local Commonwealth Attorney to report 
abuse to the diocese, current or past, by anyone 
acting in the name of the Church, call Louanne Payne, 
Pastoral  Assistance coordinator (English) at 270-852-
8380, or Nuria Elizondo, Pastoral Assistance coordina-
tor (Spanish) at 270-880-8360. You may also visit the 
Office of Safe Environment (owensborodiocese.org/
safe) for more information.                                                                

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

WELCOME AND SACRAMENTS: 
Membership In Parish 
We extend a hearty welcome to all new families or 
persons in our parish.  We want everyone to be part 
of our faith community and an active member of our 
vibrant parish life. Please register in the Parish Office. 

Marriage                                                                                                       
Call the Parish Office at least six months before the       
proposed date. 

Communion to Shut-Ins                                                                           
Any home-bound parishioner wishing to receive                                
Communion is asked to call the  Parish Office. 

Baptismal Preparation 
The Baptism Formation “Belonging” will be held on 
the first Tuesday of each month from 6:00-8:00 pm. 
Parents and Grandparents may attend this 2 hour        
session before or after the birth of the child. Please 
call the Office to schedule your session. 
RCIA and RCIC  
Those aged 7+ or interested in learning more about 
the Catholic faith please call the Parish Office. Classes 
are Thursday evening at 6-7:30.                                               
Anointing of the Sick                                                                  

Anointing of the sick is celebrated twice a year and               
on First Fridays. Anyone wishing to receive the                       
Sacrament at another time is asked to call the Parish 
Office.    

 

PARISH COUNCIL: 
Chairperson: 
Linda Calhoun …………………………………….270-925-5052 
Vice-Chairperson: 
Denny Campbell ………………………………….270-683-4957 
Secretary: 
Carolyn McCarty.…….…………………...……..270-929-8946 
Ben Johnson ……………………………….….…..270-993-7600 
Larry Murphy.…….………………………….…...270-231-0230 
Linda Dixon………………………………….…….…270-929-9076  
Steve Boarman ……………………………..…...270-302-3908 
Aaron Williams ………………………….……....270-314-4354 
Eddie Stallings.…………………………………....270-570-4636 
Leigha Mattingly………………………Youth Representative 
Emily Ferguson ……………………………….Young Adult Rep. 
OCS Education Council: 
Melanie Wallace . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .. . .. .270-315-7228 
 

 

 

https://ursulinesmsj.org/mountraffle
https://ursulinesmsj.org/mountraffle

